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CHARLOTTESVILLE, VA
22904

The U.S. Department of Agriculture has evidence that on or about the date(s) listed 
below, you or your organization committed the following alleged violation(s) of Federal 
laws:

Date of Alleged Violation: February 10, 2025

9 C.F.R. § 3.150(a) Facilities, general

Structure; construction. Housing facilities for birds must be designed and constructed 
so that they are structurally sound for the species of bird housed in them. They must 
be kept in good repair, protect the birds from injury, and restrict other animals from 
entering that may negatively affect the welfare of the birds within. Housing facilities 
must employ security measures that contain all birds securely. Such measures may 
include safety doors, entry/exit doors to the primary enclosure that are double-door, 
or other equivalent systems designed to prevent escape of the birds. Birds that are 
flight-restricted or cannot fly and are allowed to roam free within the housing facility 
or a portion thereof must have access to safety pens, enclosures, or other areas that 
offer the birds protection during overnight periods and at times when their activities 
are not monitored.



The Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) published federal regulations to 
ensure the welfare of animals and help prevent the spread of animal and plant pests and 
diseases. Since violations of the regulations can have serious and costly impacts that are 
detrimental to the public interest, APHIS is providing you with an Official Warning for the 
alleged violation(s) described above. This Official Warning is not to be construed as a final 
agency action, or as an adjudicated finding of a violation. If APHIS obtains evidence of any 
future violation of these federal regulations, APHIS may pursue sanctions, which may 
include criminal prosecution, for this alleged violation(s) and for any future violation(s). If 
you have any questions concerning this Official Warning or alleged violation(s), please 
contact the APHIS official listed in this notice. 
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